
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

January 22, 2019 

 

Santa Rosa County School Board 

5086 Canal Street 

Milton, Florida 32570 

 

RE: School Plant Planning Items for Board Meeting 

January 22, 2019 – 9:00 A.M. 

 

A. OTHER BUSINESS: 

1. Jehle-Halstead is now a McKim & Creed, Inc. Company 

We are very excited to inform the Board that, effective 1/1/19, JHI has been 

acquired by and is joining forces with McKim & Creed. M&C is headquartered 

in Raleigh, North Carolina and our office makes their tenth in the State of 

Florida. As our client, the District will benefit from access to a much wider 

range of technical expertise and increased resources for project design and 

development. 

 

Locally, Glenn Halstead and Patrick Jehle will continue to manage the day-to-

day operations of the Pensacola office. Our personal service and commitment 

to the success of the School District will not be impacted by our transition, 

and in fact, we feel it allows us to be a stronger partner moving forward. 

 

Attached is a general notification letter with additional details. 

 

B.  CHANGE ORDER(S):  

1. Pace High School Tennis Courts Replacement – Change Order #1 

 Item #1 – Additional days to account for rain and recovery days for inclement 

weather between August 16, 2018 and November 25, 2019. A total of 23.5 

days is requested, with a revised Final Completion date of January 9, 2019. 

Note that additional inclement weather days are anticipated that will be 

claimed and documented on a future change order request. 

 

 Changer Order #1 documentation is attached to this summary. Request 

approval of change order as presented. 

  

C.  FINAL CONSTRUCTION PAYMENTS AND FEES: 

 None at this time. 

   

  



  

 

D.  REVIEW STATUS OF CURRENT PROJECTS: 

1. Pace High School Tennis Courts Replacement 

The post-tension slab for the second court battery has been installed, the 

sidewalks and ramps between the two court batteries have been installed, all 

fencing and gates have been re-installed, grading around the court 

perimeters for drainage is complete and all sodding is in place. A substantial 

completion inspection is being coordinated and is currently anticipated late 

in the week of 1/14. 

 

Note that surfacing and striping of the courts is dependent on providing 

adequate cure time for the new post-tension slabs, and as such, this work 

remains outstanding at this time. 

 

2. Woodlawn Beach Middle School Basketball Court and Drainage Repairs 

Currently in Phase III design. Targeting Summer construction schedule. 

 

E.  CONSTRUCTION BIDS: 

 None at this time. 

 


